
TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES SEPTEMBER 1, 2022
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held via Zoom, on September 1, 2022.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, John Taylor, Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini (joined 7:16)
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney 
Members Absent: Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek

Guests: Eric Colbeck
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
Eric Colbeck, of 3 Bardwells Ferry Road, is building a shed that is too small to require a building permit. However, the Building Inspector saw it and told him to stop work as the structure is within the setback. Mr. Colbeck said topography is an issue and that the proposed shed is adjacent to one owned by his neighbor which is also within the setback. The neighbors shed has been in place for at least 15 years. The ZBA has not had a letter from the Building Inspector and it is unclear if the proposed shed is a structure or a temporary building. Before the ZBA takes any action, a letter from the Building Inspector, stating the issue, will be needed.
A Special Permit application for a common driveway has come before the Planning Board. The driveway has been requested by 4 Pleasant Street LLC, 874 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne. An existing lot will be divided into two lots, with the driveway serving both lots. One side is a commercial property and the other is said to be residential. In order to create a common driveway, police, fire, and highway departments must approve. It was noted that if a new lot is created, the large commercial sign to the west of the existing business would no longer be part of the business property, so the sign should be removed. It was the consensus of the board that as long as all rules of the bylaw are followed, especially section 13.4.4, and if the large sign is removed, the board has no other issues with having a common driveway in that location. 
A discussion was held on getting a new Zoom account for the three boards that Faye is involved with. There was also discussion on whether Zoom meetings should continue or if the board should resume in-person meetings. At the present time, Zoom meetings seem more convenient for everyone.
At 8:02 p.m. a motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to adjourn the meeting.


 Voting in Support of motion: Joe, John, Michael, Eric
      
 Opposed:    None

      
 Abstentions: None


 Motion passed: 4-0-0

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
 Document List
Application for Common Driveway for 4 Pleasant Street, LLC

